
March 11, 2025 

My name is Billy Burleigh and I am a resident of Twin Falls, Idaho. I use to work as a 
hydraulic systems engineer. In the assembly of a system, obviously, there are male 
parts and there are female parts. The system can not be assembled by the coupling 
to two male components, nor by the assembly of two female components. It does 
not work - it won’t work. Such a configuration can not be made – it can not be 
physically assembled. 

In taking biology into consideration, a male is wonderfully made with certain 
physical characteristics. And likewise, a woman is wonderfully made with certain 
physical characteristics. Marriage between a man and a woman works, and the fruit 
of such marriage is children. The marriage between a man and a man, or between a 
woman and a woman, does not work, and there is no fruit from such couplings. 

I support bill HCR 3013, and I ask for your support of this bill as well. 

Respectfully, 
Billy Burleigh 
Twin Falls, Idaho 
 


